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Annual  
Meeting  

January 13 
7:30 p.m. at 

the CSC  
Clubhouse 

  

Agenda 

• Approval of Minutes 
•   Approve Financials 
• Discussion 
• FY 2010 Budget  
• Final Voting 
• Break 
• Election Results 
• Discussion 
• New Business 
• Old Business 
• Floor Comments  
• Adjournment 

Notice 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

January 13,  7:30pm 
Clubhouse 

At all meetings of the Association, the pres-
ence of 25 members shall be necessary to 
constitute a quorum. If there are insufficient 
members present to establish a quorum at 
the time a membership meeting is to be 
held, a substitute meeting may be called 
under the following procedure: 
 
  A.  A majority of the members present 

 calls for the substitute meeting. Then, 
 B.  The presiding officer shall set a date 

 falling within 30 days for a substitute 
 meeting of members; and 

 C.  Notice of this substitute meeting shall 
 be given 10 days or more in advance to 
 all members of the Association, and 
 shall include the following information; 

  1.  the time, place and purpose of the 
 meeting; and 

  2.  a statement explaining that at the 
 substitute meeting the members present 
 constitute a quorum. 

 D.  All absentee published ballots not 
 counted for lack of a quorum at a  

  membership meeting shall be counted 
 at the substitute meeting. 

BOARD IN BRIEF 
 

 The CSCIA Board of Gover-
nors met for its monthly meet-
ing on November 8, 2008 at the 
Cape St. Claire Clubhouse at 
7:30 p.m. in the Cox Meeting 
Room.  President Gardner pro-
vided opening remarks and pre-
sented the agenda for the meet-
ing. 
 
Attendance:   Governors 
Biondi, Campbell, Daly, Galla-

gher, Gardner, Lamb, Newman 
and Wolin were in attendance.  
Governors Maltz and Pollock 
were absent. 
 
 President’s Remarks:  Pre-
dent  Gardner commented: 
 
 A group representing the 
County contacted her, concern-
ing properties along Cape St. 
Claire Road affected by the 
County’s Cape St. Claire Road 
improvement project. 
Governor Campbell agreed at 
the Quarterly Membership 
meeting to work with Mr. Tom 
Bennington on the Fairwinds 
Marina/Lake Claire beach area 
dredging efforts. 
A motion was passed at the 
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Caper Staff: 
Manager:  Kari Maltz 
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Editor:  Barbara Morgan       

capereditor@cscia.org 
 

The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published monthly and 
sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. 
Claire, all nonresident lot owners, local 
government officials and advertisers.  
Copies are also available in CSCIA Of-
fice, Broadneck Library and local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 
Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

 Youth Sailing Club rebuilt the 
kayak racks recently burned in 
the arson fire.   
Scheduled as a meeting agenda 
item, Governor Newman intro-
duced Ms. Wendi Winters, Co-
Leader of Senior Girl Scout 
Troop 856.  In an effort to earn 
a Gold Award, the Troop is 
willing to manage and maintain 
the CSCIA community sign-
board.  Accompanied by several 
girl scouts, Ms. Winters de-
scribed how the troop would 
maintain the current signboard 
to raise funds, and is also help-
ing to identify a new signboard 
that would be purchased by the 
CSCIA.  Issues needing further 
discussion included: aesthetics, 
placement, financial arrange-
ments and the eventual Cape St. 
Claire Road improvement pro-
ject.  Governor Newman will 
evaluate the input. 
 
 Building – Governor Daly in-
troduced Mr. & Mrs. Lester of 
Latrobe Drive, requesting a 
building variance for a 21-foot 
front setback vice the required 
25-foot setback.  After the Les-
ter’s addressed the BOG provid-
ing reasons and answering ques-
tions – the BOG agreed to meet 
in a closed session to decide on 
the variance request. 
 
 Piers – Governor Gallagher 
reported that he had sent out 
requests for proposal to 10 com-
panies to build the new piers.  
Of the bids received, they 
ranged from $45,500 - $56,000.  
The contractor bidding $45,500 
previously did satisfactory work 
for the Cape and can have the 
piers completed by April 1, 
2009. 
 

Quarterly Membership meeting 
to offer a $500 award for the 
identification and prosecution 
of the arsonist who burned our 
kayak/canoe racks.  To identify 
funding, a motion was made 
and approved to award the $500 
out of the Community Defense 
Fund. 
 
 Minutes and Financials: 
 
 Motions were made to approve 
the October 13, 2008 Monthly 
BOG meeting minutes, the Au-
gust 31, 2008 Financials and the 
September 30, 2008 Financials.  
All three motions were sec-
onded and approved.   
 
 Committee Reports:  
 
Beaches & Parks – Governor 
Newman reported that last Sat-
urday (November 8th), the 
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410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Happy Birthday Jesus!  

Mona 
LaCovey & Associates 

ABR  CRS  GRI 
Associate Broker 

Like a doctor, lawyer or accountant, the letters after an agent’s name have 
meaning and value and are typically authorized by the NAR.  The more letters, the 
greater the knowledge and training.  Even more important is the title of “Broker or 
Associate Broker” as defined by Maryland law, not just Realtor® or agent.  So 
here’s an easy test.  Look anywhere you find real estate advertising and look at 
each agent ad and count how many designations/titles they have.  Mona is an 
Assoc Broker with 3 very important designations. Few can match this! Now 
some will tell you that these really aren’t that important, but the National 
Association of Realtors and the State of Maryland would probably disagree.  

You Can Validate Agent Knowledge Yourself! 

If Logic Prevails, You’ll Use Mona  

Joe Daly 
 
I’m Joe Daly, a Cape Saint 
Claire resident for 20 years. 
While still in the U.S. Navy and 
assigned to USNA Annapolis, 
my wife and I moved to the 
Cape after looking all around 
the area. We liked the family 
atmosphere and small town feel 
of our community, and we were 
sure it would only improve as 
time went on. We were right, 
and we never left, making the 
Cape our permanent home when 
I retired from the Navy and took 
a job in Washington DC in 
1998. I became involved in the 
Cape Saint Claire Improvement 
Association in 1994 when I was 
elected to the Budget Commit-
tee, serving for three years and 
eventually becoming Budget 
Committee Chairman. I was 
elected to the CSCIA Board in 

1999 and have served for the 
last nine years at various times, 
in various roles as the: Roads, 
Personnel, Building, and Cove-
nants Committee chairman, and 
CSCIA Secretary and Vice-
President. As a Board member, 
I have tried to be a voice for all 
Cape residents, doing my best 
to support financial responsibil-
ity and improving our commu-
nity.  I have put particular em-
phasis on Board efforts in main-
taining, improving, and protect-
ing our community property and 
parks for access and use by the 
entire community. As our com-
munity grows, and we gain a 
stronger voice in local govern-
ment, we are reaping the results 
of our CSCIA Board efforts to 
gain our share of public funding 
for sidewalks, roads, parks, 
sewers and schools.  Currently, 
I am the CSCIA Secretary, and 

 Closed Session Meeting: 8:50 
PM – 9:30 PM 
 
 A motion was made and ap-
proved to meet in a Closed Ses-
sion.  The Closed Session meet-
ing began at 8:50 PM and ended 
at 9:30 PM. 
 
 Adjournment:  The regular 
November 8, 2008 BOG 
Monthly meeting ended at 9:40 
PM.  The next monthly Board 
of Governors meeting is sched-
uled for December 8, 2008 at 
7:30 PM. 
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Building and Covenants Com-
mittee chair. I have spent the 
last year revising the Cape 
Building Code and implement-
ing a consistent, policy-based 
process for approval of building 
and renovation in the Cape. If 
re-elected, I would like to con-
tinue those efforts and organize 
a policy-based process and 
guidelines for Covenants en-
forcement, with full community 
input and discussion, resulting 
an ongoing impartial process to 
improve the quality of life in the 
Cape. I also would like to assist 
in developing a funded plan for 
the next 10 years to continue to 
improve our public facilities 
and community assets.  I have 
the leadership, managerial and 
financial expertise, and desire to 
make the Cape a better place to 
live through my service on the 
Board of Governors. Please 
support me. 

Frank Newman 
 
My name is Frank Newman and 
I'm running for the Cape St. 
Claire Improvement Associa-
tion Board of Govenors. I grew 
up in Cape St. Claire, left for 20 
years to go to school, get mar-
ried and have children. In 2004 
I moved back to The Cape be-
cause I think it is a great place 
to live and raise children. I love 
the amenities our community 
offers, the schools, and the 
small town atmosphere that has 
become so difficult to find. 
 
I have chaired the Beaches and 
Parks committee for the last two 
years, and have been working 
diligently to improve them. 
With the help and support of 
CSCIA staff I recently com-
pleted two projects to control 
erosion at both Little Magothy 

beaches and I am currently in-
volved in a project to replace 
the failing bulkhead at Deep 
Creek. 
 
In addition, I run the 
http://cscia.org website and 
moderate the CSC_Public 
google group. Please vote so I 
will have another 3 years to im-
prove the community on your 
behalf. 
 
Sincerely, 
Frank P. Newman 
CSCIA Chair for Beaches and 
Parks 
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dressing the issues facing the 
Cape.  However, there are a 
couple of recurring issues that I 
believe need immediate atten-
tion: 
 
Cape Property & Security – 
the Cape is probably safer than 
most communities in the 
county;   but, there are still ar-
eas that need to be addressed, 
which include: vandalism, use 
of Cape facilities and property 
by non-residents, speeding 
which endangers our children 
and us, etc.   Additionally, there 
isn’t an overall approach /plan 
to security on the Cape.  These 
are not new issues, nor are there 
easy answers; however, many 
of you have presented good so-
lutions, as well as a desire to get 
more involved.  I believe we 
can address this issue with your 
involvement and more commu-
nity awareness. 
 
Legislative Contact – there has 
been a lack of consistent contact 
across all levels of our legisla-
ture and government in general.   
This creates problems and dis-
content because we, the Cape, 
don’t always know what these 
folks are up to until it’s too late 
for us to take an active part in 
the decision making process 
[one of the most recent exam-

ples is county’s new 10 year 
plan].  I propose that a legisla-
tive liaison be appointed to stay 
in contact with the members of 
“our” government to be sure 
that our interests are actively 
taken into account.  I’ve real-
ized over the years that one per-
son can make a difference if 
they raise their voice.  Imagine 
the difference we can make if 
2300 families raise their voice. 
 
As I said above, I want to keep 
this short and to the point.  The 
point being that I’m asking for 
your support to help me win a 
seat on the Board of Governors 
in order to have a direct role in 
furthering our interests – the 
interests of the Cape. 
Thank you in advance for your 
support.  If you have any ques-
tions or comments please e-mail 
at johnberley@aol.com.  I really 
want to hear from you! 

John T. Berley  
 
I’ll keep this short and to the 
point. 
 
First, my wife, three children and 
I absolutely love the Cape and are 
dedicated to doing everything we 
can to keep it a great place – and 
one of the ways to do that is to 
serve on the Board of Governors. 
Secondly, by way of background, 
I have served as the Chairman of 
the Budget Committee for the last 
two years.   I realized almost im-
mediately, looking over the fi-
nancials, that it had been years 
since anyone had taken a hard 
look at the chart of accounts and 
its use.  So working with the 
Treasurer, we have been able to 
bring the accounts in-line with 
accepted practices - making the 
financials clearer and more con-
cise.   This has made the budget-
ing smoother and the on-going 
accounting work easier, while 
providing a greater degree of 
transparency.  The net result is a 
more efficient and effective use 
and accounting of the Cape’s 
funds. 
 
Third, as the chairman of the 
budget committee I worked 
closely with the Board.  The 
Board has done a good job ad-
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Kathleen Mooneyham  
 
Dear Fellow Cape St. Claire 
residents, 
After I was transferred back to 
the great State of Maryland with 
my job with the federal govern-
ment, my husband and I started 
our house hunting.  It didn’t 
take us long to narrow our 
search down to finding a home 
in Cape St. Claire.  We were 
attracted by the community 
amenities; beaches, parks, as 
well as the fact that the homes 
didn’t have a “cookie-cutter” 
feel that we had seen too much 
of in other parts of the country.  
Each home here is unique.  We 
also liked the community 
“feel,” with the little shopping 
center, schools, ball fields, com-
munity center, and The Caper.  
Since we’ve lived here, I’ve 
also enjoyed some of the annual 
activities; Strawberry Festival, 
Halloween festivities, great 
block parties, breakfast with 

Santa and the Easter Bunny.  
There are lots of people who 
care about the community and 
want it to be the best it can be.  
I give lots of kudos to those of 
you who have volunteered your 
valuable time and efforts to our 
community.  I’d like to help 
serve as well, as a new member 
of the Board. 
I grew up in Anne Arundel 
County and am a product of our 
public schools.  I attended 
Western Maryland College and 
the University of Baltimore; 
completing B.S and M.A de-
grees.  I have been a public ser-
vant in the federal government 
for over 16 years now and am 
currently a manager.  Also, I 
teach part-time for the Univer-
sity of Phoenix.   
Thank you for your considera-
tion in allowing me to serve our 
community. 
Regards, 
Kathleen 
Mooneyham 

$500 REWARD 
 

For information that 
leads  to an arrest and 
conviction of the  
arsonist who burned 
the dinghy rack at the 
little Magothy beach. 
Please contact Frank 
Newman at: 
Parks2008@cscia.org 
or call the office at  
(410) 757-1223  

Cape Holiday Craft Show 
 

 Sunday, December 7th, 2008 
1:00-6:00 p.m. 

Cape St. Claire Clubhouse 
 

 Come view one of a kind gift items made by  
local Cape and Annapolis crafters. 

Free admission, baked goods and refreshments,  
door prizes, fun and shopping for the whole family. 
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The Santa Run is coming to town 
 
What is The Santa Run?  Santa Run is a charity run by the Annapolis Fire Fighters.   
Santa, along with Fire Fighters, Police officers and other volunteers travel to neighborhoods and  
collect donated gifts for needy children.   

  
Date: December 14, 2008  4pm,  Cape St Claire 
Elementary School and 4:30pm , Tot Lot Atlantis. 
  
If your gift is wrapped, please write the gender and 
age level that the gift would be appropriate for on 
the package. 
 
For more information, please contact Cpl. Jennifer 
Crews-Carey   410 268 9000 ex 7310 or visit 
 
http://www.annapolissantarun.com/  

 Name Phone Name Phone 
Meggan Armiger 410-349-0439 Hailey Llinas 410-757-2304 
Robyn Arp 410-626-7906 Marley Llinas 410-757-2304 
Corinne Bailey 410-626-8984 Katie Logan 410-757-0032 
Lara Baronti 410-757-6911 Kirstin Lynch 410-757-0693 
Brittany Biermann 410-757-2916 Mary Beth McAndrews 410-349-3728 
Alicia Bulota 410-757-6324 Cassie Miller 410-975-5119 
Samantha Carr 410-626-8712 Caitlin Miller 410-975-5119 
Melody Clore 410-757-3971 Courtney Miller 410-757-6663 
Sabrina Coelho 443-370-4526 Monique Morgan 410-626-7037 
Heather Cook 410-315-7955 Sara Naeseth 410-757-9255 
Ashley Donatelli 410-757-4792 Madeleine Schroeher 410-626-7576 

Samantha Farrell 410-757-8934 Sydney Stultz 410-757-3014 
Hillary Fisher 410-757-0304 Lauren Tucker 410-757-6841 
Morgan Fowler 410-349-9311 Lauren Velasco 410-757-4350 
Samantha Fox 410-626-7481 Madison Welder 410-757-1359 
Molly Friedland 410-757-6517 Liza Wambugu 410-757-4551 

Montana Geimer 410-349-0945 Megan White 410-757-2834 
Phoenix Geimer 410-349-0945 Lyndi Whitis 410-757-3651 
Savannah Hamrick 443-388-7486 Maureen Whitis 410-757-3651 
Christina Laser 443-926-2356 Brianna Wimpee 410-349-2726  

Rose Dunn 410-757-8942 Samantha Stern 410-626-7812 

Cape  
Babysitters  
 
To the right is a list of 
willing sitters.  It is up 
to you to evaluate the 
qualifications of those 
listed below.  
 
Email the editor at: 
capereditor@cscia.org 
to be added or re-
moved. 
 

Cape Saint Claire  
Improvement Association 

 
The Cape SIGNBOARD  

is Back! 
 

Please contact Mary Lamb at  
signboard2008@cscia.org for  
reservations or information 
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Design �  Renovations � Remodeling 
Decks � Additions � Kitchens 
Roofing � Siding � Windows 

TED BAVIS 

MHIC # 122182             MHBR#3099 
1180 Bayview Vista, Annapolis, MD 21409 

Phone(410)263-5488 Fax(410) 626-9866 Cell(443) 336-9004 
ebavis@aol.com 

Budget  
Recommendations 
 
The entire community votes an-
nually on the budget for the 
Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association (CSCIA), which is 
responsible for the funds re-
ceived from our three major 
revenue sources:  the Special 
Community Benefit District 
(SCBD), the Piers, and the ten 
dollar general maintenance fee, 
which is built into the covenants 
and is part of everyone's deed.  
The budget is developed by the 
Budget Committee, which is 
composed of the CSCIA Presi-
dent and Treasurer and three 
committee members elected 
separately by the community. 
 
The Fiscal Year 2010 budget 
included in this issue of The 

Caper includes funds for the 
maintenance of community 
property (beaches and parks, 
playground equipment, and the 
fishing pier), special security 
for community property, the 
acquisition, improvement, and 
construction of real and per-
sonal property (such as the 
Clubhouse), and administrative 
expenses incidental to carrying 
out these functions.  Last year 
the Board of Governors (BOG) 
was authorized by the member-
ship to borrow up to $100,000 
to undertake a bulkhead re-
placement project around the 
parking area and boat ramp at 
Deep Creek.  Late this summer, 
the BOG hired a marine engi-
neer and a consultant to inspect 
the condition of the bulkhead.  
The report received by the BOG 
indicated that replacement of 
the bulkhead should commence 

immediately.  The CSCIA 
hopes to issue a request for pro-
posals in January and have 
work begin as quickly as possi-
ble. 
 
In order to undertake this ur-
gently needed project and pro-
tect community assets, the FY 
2010 budget includes funds to 
repay the loan over a seven year 
period.  This capital project has 
created a need to raise the 
SCBD assessment to $89 per 
tax lot per year, an increase of 
$14.00 over the current assess-
ment of $75.00.  This increase 
in assessment will also require 
the membership to approve an 
increase in the SCBD cap.  The 
BOG is recommending an in-
crease of $20.00 to $95.00 per 
year.  Since the SCBD cap can 
only be raised every other year, 
the increase to $95.00 will al-
low the Budget Committee and 
BOG to meet the ever increas-
ing costs of energy, security, 
and maintenance and consider 
other capital projects that may 
be recommended by the mem-
bership over the next two fiscal 
years. 
 
The BOG respectfully recom-
mends both the approval of the 
enclosed budget and the in-
crease in the SCBD cap. 
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Garden Club 
News 
 

Greetings, Fellow Capers! 
The Garden Club had a marvel-
ous Harvest Dinner in October, 
well attended by both our mem-
bers and our esteemed guests, 
the Yard of the Month winners 
from this past summer.  Thanks 
to all who participated, and who 
worked so hard to make the din-
ner fun for everyone. 
 
The Garden Club did not meet 
in November, but will meet on 
December 2nd for our annual 
wreath-making gathering.  Each 
year, members bring evergreen 
cuttings from our yards.  Many 
hands make light work, and to-
gether we create two beautiful 
evergreen wreaths that are hung 

 

Custom Projects, Wood Repair, Finished Basements, 
Additions, Garages, Restorations, Kitchens, Bathrooms, 

Maintenance, Roofing, Windows, , Drop Ceilings,  Drywall, 
Odd Jobs, Tile, Siding & Decks etc… 

ALL HOME IMPROVEMENT NEEDS 
From Start to Finish-No Need to Call Several Contractors 

House Calls Handy-
man Services, Inc. 

P.O. Box 818 
Stevensville, MD 

21666 
 
Phone: 410-721-2003 
Fax: 410-643-6272 

 
Ron Bunch 

Owner/President 
Cell: 410-984-9798 

Email: 
rbunch333@atlanticbb.net 

MHIC# 89670 MHBR#2599 
OVER 20 YEARS EXPERINECE 

LICENSED * INSURED * REFERENCES 
 

Commercial, Residential  

FREE ESTIMATES 

in Lawyers Mall in downtown 
Annapolis, along with wreaths 
made by other local garden clubs, 
for the holiday season.  We also 
have a jolly gift exchange and 
decorate the clubhouse Christmas 
tree. 
 
Even while we are preparing for 
Christmas, this gardener, and oth-
ers I’m sure, will still be planting 
bulbs.  We are very fortunate in 
Maryland that our winters are so 
mild and short.  Bulbs can be 
planted as long as the ground re-
mains unfrozen, which for us is 
often through December.  So 
while the bulb companies are 
now winding down for the year, 
busily discounting and clearing 
out their stocks, we’re just getting 
ready to plant, and can jump on 
all the good deals. Grab those 
discounted bulbs when you go 
shopping and plant away for a 

lush and bright display in the 
spring.  When you’re done plant-
ing, cover the bare ground with a 
nice layer of fallen leaves, na-
ture’s ideal mulch.  (Chopping 
them up with your mower makes 
them easier to work with and less 
prone to blowing away.)  The 
leaves will keep the weeds down, 
conserve moisture and warmth 
for your plants’ roots, and release 
their nutrients back to the soil as 
they decompose over the winter.  
Wood mulches can be put right 
on top of the leaf mulch, for an 
even snugger winter blanket on 
the soil.   
 
The Garden Club’s first meeting 
in 2009 will be Tuesday, January 
6th, at 7pm.  Eric Butler is the 
proprietor of Center Peace Or-
chids.  In previous years, his 
plants were available at the Riva 
Rd Farmers' Market.  He is also 
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pique your interest.   
The Garden Club is always 
happy to see new faces at our 
meetings, so please join us 
and bring a friend!  If you 
have any questions, please 
phone Laura at 410-349-
3390. 
Happy holidays, all!  
Submitted by  
Audrey Lengbeyer 

Did You Know 
 
The Goshen Farm 
Preservation Society 

has been working tirelessly to 
preserve and maintain the prop-
erty known officially as Goshen 
Farm. In past years it was know 
as the Tydings house, the Brice 
house or the Radoff House. The 
GFPS is in final negotiations for 
a  Long Term Lease with the 

Board of Education to maintain, 
secure, renovate and restore this 
piece of history right in our own 
back yards.  Now that we have 
our challenge grant we must 
raise $150,000 in matching 
funds.  Letters have been mailed 
to all of our neighbors in Cape 
St. Claire and the surrounding 
neighborhoods.  As you deter-
mine your year end giving 
please consider an investment 
into your own community.  This 
gift will help us preserve the 
farm for your family and for 
generations to come.  Please see 
our website at 
www.goshenfarm.org for more 
information or to donate online.  
Be a part of local history! 
 
Submitted by 
The Goshen Farm Preservation 
Society 

• Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day 
10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older 

(except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• Every Tuesday is Wine Day 
10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• All Sales begin on Wednesday 

           Wine Tasting  
   Call for Date and Time 

Win RAVENS  
tickets all season long!! 

the incoming president of the 
National Capital Orchid Soci-
ety.  Eric will speak to us about 
caring for orchids and re-
potting.  If you’d like to learn to 
care for an orchid or have one 
that hasn’t re-bloomed, then this 
talk is for you! 
Then, on Tuesday, February 3rd, 
at 7pm, Faith Bange, the pro-
prietor of Fay's Bloomers, in 
Davidsonville, MD, will present 
a slide show on the many varie-
ties of day lilies that she has 
blooming in her beautiful gar-
den, which she opens to the 
public each June – a joy to be-
hold as the day lilies are in full 
glory and available for sale.  
She is a member of the National 
Day Lily Society and will host 
the group in 2009.  If you enjoy 
day lilies but want some variety 
beyond the traditional yellow 
and orange, this talk is sure to 
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1/15/09 1/15/09 

Youth Sailing News: 
 
 The kayak/dinghy racks at Lit-
tle Magothy have been rebuilt. 
Youth Sailing would like to 
thank Allan Poffel for his gener-
ous donation funding the resto-
ration, and Pat McKay, who 
organized a crew of a dozen 
volunteers who rebuilt the racks 
on a rainy Saturday morning. If 
you need an official report for 
insurance purposes, please con-
tact capeyouthsail-
ing@yahoo.com, or Frank New-
man. The report is also avail-
able via the community Google 
newsgroup. 
 
Youth Sailing is upgrading the 
fleet. This fall we bought a 
new-to-us 420 (fundraising and 
volunteer help gratefully ac-
knowledged). Rudy, one of the 
camp 420s, is for sale (as is), 

$500 or best offer, and we will 
most likely sell the 420 with a 
trailer. You can talk Brad and 
Mary Ann Hill for more infor-
mation or to make an offer. 
Contact capeyouthsail-
ing@yahoo.com for contact in-
formation. 
 
Registration packets will be 
coming out in early March. If 
you’d like to receive one in the 
mail, or if you have any ques-
tions about the program, send 
them to the email address 
above. 
 
Shelley Greenhouse 
YCCSC Youth Sailing program 

WISHING YOU 
A  

HAPPY 
 HOLIDAY  

SEASON AND A 
PEACEFUL NEW 

YEAR FROM 
THE  

CAPE ST. 
CLAIRE  

IMPROVEMENT 
ASSOCIATION 
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Cape Cuisine 
 
Hello Capers! 
 
 Lures restaurant in 

Crownsville, opened in May of 
this year.  1397 Generals High-
way, phone: 410-923-1606, 
www.luresbarandgrille.com.  
We had a tasty lunch one week-
end afternoon and had very 
good service.  The crab salad 
sandwich was a little on the 
small side, but very yummy.   
The steak, priced around $18 
including side dishes, was 
cooked perfectly.  Don’t expect 
a Morton’s quality steak, but 
it’s good quality for the money.  
The local owners boast that they 
don’t have a freezer, so all the 
food is fresh.  Ben was excited 
because they had one of his fa-
vorite ales from Stone Brewing 
Company on tap.  Atmosphere 
is friendly, casual, contempo-
rary, and has a nautical feel.  
Nice place to go and enjoy live 
music on the patio and a great 
variety of beers on tap. 
 
 Austin Grill, at Annapolis Mall 
also opened this summer.  2300 
Annapolis Mall  
Annapolis, MD 21405, (410) 
571-6688, 
www.austingrill.com.   It is a 
chain restaurant featuring Tex-
Mex style food.  We had ex-
tremely attentive service, bor-
dering on pesky.  But the extra 
attention could be because they 
were new and trying a little too 
hard.  The food and atmosphere 
were mediocre, at best.  The 
only thing they excelled at was 
trying not to offend anyone with 
their bland flavors.  Everything, 
from the chips that were straight 

out of the bag, salsa, rice, beans 
and entrée, were super salty, 
and screamed “chain restau-
rant.”  The rockfish tacos 
sounded very appealing and like 
Austin Grill was trying to fea-
ture local ingredients.  But the 
rockfish was chewy.  We also 
tried the bean and cheese bur-
rito, for $8.99, which is a bit 
outrageous for what it is.  There 
is little to differentiate this es-
tablishment from Taco Bell, 
other than the prices, faux 
trendy atmosphere, and absence 
of a drive through window.  The 
fact that you can choose from a 
variety of sauces to top your 
burrito, taco, or other entrée, 
like green or red sauce, spicy 
chipotle sauce, was one of the 
few redeeming factors.  But 
kids eat free on Tuesday! 
 
 Beer of the month:  Hop-
Ocalypse by Clay Pipe Brewery 
in Westmisnter, MD.  This is a 
medium bodied typical Ameri-
can IPA that pours to a copper 
color, with hints of caramel and 
grapefruit flavor.  Because of 
the large nuclear mushroom 
cloud explosion on the label of 
the bottle, Ben kept waiting for 
the advertised hop explosion, 
but it never fully lived up to the 
hype.  This is not to say it is a 
bad beer, or lacking in charac-
ter.  Ben 
found the beer 
to be satisfy-
ing, although 
certainly not 
the best IPA 
ever tasted.  
Hop-Ocalypse 
is a very 
drinkable IPA 
that is not 
overbearing or 

harsh.  It would pair nicely with 
a burger off the grill.  Just don’t 
look for the hops flavor to blow 
you away.  If you want to give 
it a try, as of this writing Hop-
Ocalypse is available at Goska’s 
Liquors in Severna Park. 
 
 Here is a quick, super easy and 
tasty recipe for a hot dip that’s 
great for parties: 
 
 Vidalia Onion Dip 
 
 2 c. chopped Vidalia (or other 
sweet onion) 
2 c. shredded Swiss cheese 
2 c. mayonnaise 
 
 Combine everything in a casse-
role dish, bake at 350 degrees 
for about 45 minutes or when 
it’s bubbly.  Serve with crackers 
or toasted baguette slices. 
 
 Have a great Cape Cuisine 
month! 
 
 
  

 
Weekend 
rates as 
low as 
$275 

Come  
enjoy  

the Cape ! 
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Ballot 
All property owners may vote, up to two per household. Ballots cast by mail must be signed 
and legible, or you must cast a ballot in person at the Clubhouse.  In order to be counted, the 
ballot must be received no later than Friday, January 9, 2009 in the CSCIA Office, 1223 
River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD 21401. Unsigned ballots will be disqualified. 

Board of Governors - Please vote for up to 4  
See page 3-6 for biographies.  * Incumbent 
 
John Berley                           _____________ 
 
Joe Daly *    9:10 **             _____________ 
 
Kathleen Mooneyham           _____________ 
 
Frank Newman *   9:10**     _____________ 
 
** Attendance at 2008 Monthly Board Meetings 
 
SCBD Budget Committee - Please vote/write in up to 
three people at this time: 
 
1)._____________________________________ 
 
2)._____________________________________ 
 
3)._____________________________________ 
 
Please check one box below each question: 
 
FY 2010 Budget? (see pages 9-10) 
 
For ______  Against ______ 
 
 
Initiative to Increase SCBD Tax Cap by $20.00 to 
$95.00 (See page 8) 
 
For_______  Against_______ 
 
 
 
Signature____________________________________ 
 
Print Name__________________________________ 
 
Print Address________________________________ 
 

Board of Governors - Please vote for up to 4  
See page 3-6 for biographies.  * Incumbent 
 
John Berley                           _____________ 
 
Joe Daly *   9:10**                _____________ 
 
Kathleen Mooneyham           _____________ 
 
Frank Newman *    9:10**    _____________ 
 
** Attendance at 2008 Monthly Board Meetings 
 
SCBD Budget Committee - Please vote/write in up to 
three people at this time: 
 
1)._____________________________________ 
 
2)._____________________________________ 
 
3)._____________________________________ 
 
Please check one box below each question: 
 
FY 2010 Budget? (see pages 9-10) 
 
For ______  Against ______ 
 
 
Initiative to Increase SCBD Tax Cap by $20.00 to 
$95.00 (See page 8) 
 
For_______  Against_______ 
 
 
 
Signature____________________________________ 
 
Print Name__________________________________ 
 
Print Address________________________________ 
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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association 
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Cape True Value 
1320 Cape St. Claire Rd Annapolis MD 21409 
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